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QUILT SHOW

IN  TH I S  I S S UE

FIESTA LADIES POOL
PARTY

SCHOLARSHIP AWARDEES

KIDS' SUMMER CAMPSWe are excited to announce Crystal Gayle in Frazier
Performance Hall at the Bosque Arts Center on Friday,
June 24, 2022.

Renowned for her signature song “Don’t It Make My
Brown Eyes Blue” and other crossover hits like “You’ve

Crystal Gayle in Frazier
Performance Hall
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Been Talking in Your Sleep,”
“When I Dream,” “Half the Way,”
and “Just You and I” (her duet
with Eddie Rabbitt), Miss Gayle
has released over twenty
number one hits and has been
awarded numerous times by
the Grammys, the Country
Music Association, the Academy
of Country Music, and others.

Reserved seating: $50, $75,
$100. Sponsor packages at $200 

(include seating in the first two rows, private reception
at 6 p.m. with wine, beer, & hors d’oeuvres, and a meet
and greet with Crystal Gayle (the only meet and greet
she will do that evening). Tickets may be purchased
online; sponsor packages at 254.675.3724.

Doors open at 5:30 p.m., with food and beverages
available for sale downstairs (no food/drinks are allowed
in Frazier Performance Hall). Special guest will be Sadie

Self, winner of the 2021 Texas
Troubadour and Popular
Choice awards. Sadie will
perform in the Tin Building
Theatre from 6 – 7 p.m. So
come early, have a chili dog or
frito pie, and hear this talented
young lady 
sing.

At 7:30 p.m.
Gayle and
band take
the stage in
Frazier
Performance
Hall.

BINGO





DONATIONS

GENERAL  BAC

Joyce and Roland Jones have 

Donated Paintings
By Virginia Richards

One of last year’s new attendees to the Quilt Show
said “I was blown away” with this special event at
the Bosque Arts Center. “We never realized….”
Come and be blown away when you visit the 2022
Bosque Arts Center Quilt Show and Competition.
The Quilt Show itself takes place on Friday and
Saturday, June 10 - 11 from 9 a.m. - 4 p.m. Quilts
will be on display in the Jones Gallery, the
Photography Gallery and Frazier Performance
Hall. Overflow will be in the Karate room
downstairs. With over $1,700 in prize money we
have quilters from all over Central Texas vying for
“Best of Show,” the SAR Award (Special Artist
Recognition) and People’s Choice. Vendors will be
present along with a raffle quilt and a daily door
prize giveaway. A concession stand will be open
both days for lunch and drinks till 2 p.m. or while
supplies last. Texas Bladeworks will be available in
their van located in the parking lot to handle all
scissor and knife sharpening needs. Bring your
family and friends and view the quilts and shop
the vendors. Admission is $6 per person. Award
winners will be announced at a reception prior to
the show on Thursday, June 9, at 6:30 p.m. The
public is invited to attend. Quilt viewing will not
be available at that time.

Quilt Show and Competition
By Deb Phinney

Raymond & Grace Rogstad
Foundation
Petol – Posey Giving Fund
Fidelity Charitable – Joe Hardt
Posey Family Fund

donated two
“Bosque Seven”
original
paintings: one
from Tony
Eubanks and
another one from
George Hallmark.
Motherhood and
Mercato di Cuoio
replaced the
giclées in the
gallery 

representing
these two
artists. These
are wonderful
additions to the
permanent
collection and I
invite you to
view them
yourself. Many
thanks to Joyce
and Roland
Jones! 

Motherhood 
by Tony Eubanks

Mercato di Cuoio
by George Hallmark

Opening Ceremony: Sept. 10, 2022



Exhibition: Sept. 11-24



Art Patrons Private Reception:
Sept. 9



Save the Date:

Art Classic

Thanks to the generosity of the PETOL-Posey
Giving Fund all bingo players will now be able to
see every number on the bingo board after it has
been called! What a concept! The last number
called will light up on the board and the pattern
of the bingo game will also be seen on the board.
Adam Willman is going to have to come up with
some new jokes! No more jokes about the old
board! Join us July 12 at 6pm . Bring your
refreshments and food, and lots of cash for bingo!
Bingo starts at 6:30. All prizes will be at least $50!!
$500.00 jackpot on the last game. The cost is $20
for 15 cards or $30 for 30 cards. It’s going to be hot
outside. Beat the heat and shout out BINGO!!

New BINGO Board
By Kathy Harr
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Camps are filling up fast!! The lineup this year provides
an opportunity for diverse interests for our youngsters of
Bosque County in all age groups. 

June 20-23: Imagination Factory 
Art camp for ages 1st through 5th grade, $90 per
student, starts for early risers at 8 a.m., with actual class
activity beginning at 9 a.m. and running through 4 p.m.
Attendees will enjoy a variety of arts, crafts and music. A
short program will be held on Thursday afternoon at 3
p.m. The public is welcome.

June 28-30: Sewing Camp
Our favorite seamstress Ann Parkin has agreed to come
back and conduct our Sewing Camp June 28-30. Camp
runs 9 a.m. to Noon. If the camp fills up, we will consider
adding a second afternoon class on the same dates.
Camp is $20 per child for boys and girls age 10 and up.

July 6-8: Cursive Writing Camp
New to the camp lineup this year is Cursive Writing
Camp. Today, cursive writing is viewed as a dinosaur in
our public schools, so we arranged with Donna Jarman, a
certified cursive writing instructor, to present a fun-filled
three days of learning. Camp is Wednesday through
Friday, July 6-8. The fee is $50 per student which
includes supplies. Students will need to bring their
lunch, a morning snack and prepare to write.

July 18-22: Music Camp

August 1-5: Master Chef Junior Camp
To round out our summer of camps, the Culinary Club
presents this special cooking camp with a limited
number of registrations available. Camp is $90 per child
and is available for those boys and girls who have
completed 4th through 6th grade. It takes place from 2
p.m. - 5 p.m.

For additional information, applications for each camp
are located online at bosqueartscenter.org or 
call 254-675-3724.

Kids' Summer Camps
By Deb Phinney

Come one, come all
songwriters and enter a tune
for this contest to be held
October 29. Rules and
regulations may be found at
BosqueArtsCenter.org. Judging
is by a nationally recognized
songwriter/entertainer each
year.

Troubadour
Songwriters Contest
By Linda Pfeiffer

This fall’s Books on the
Bosque Writing Contest
will give away $1600 in
prizes for winning pieces
in fiction, nonfiction, and
poetry. If you would be
interested in sponsoring
an award for $50, $100, or
$250, please contact the
BAC. 



SPONSORSHIP
OPPORTUNITY

The newly formed Needle Arts
Group will have its June
meeting in the Atrium of the
BAC on Monday, June 6, at 11
a.m. This group is an informal
gathering of those who like to
do needlework of various
kinds…knitting, crocheting,
needlepoint, tatting, etc.
Please bring your work to the
meeting and enjoy the
fellowship of kindred spirits.

Needle Arts
By Punky Penberthy



The Art Council is pleased to announce an Intro to

Intro to Sculpting Workshop

educator to share his passion for the 3-
dimensional form.
 
In this 2-day workshop, students will sculpt a 1/2-
life-sized human bust. Through demonstrations,
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Sculpting workshop with
award-winning sculptor Jeff
Gottfried on July 12-13 .
Gottfried—whose piece
Wishful Thinking is in the
BAC permanent collection
as winner of a purchase
award in the Art Classic—
uses his 25 years of
sculpting experience and
his skills as a professional

lectures, and class activities,
students will learn basic sculpture
techniques: clay manipulation,
tools, armature, measuring
techniques, and anatomy. An
additional focus will be how to look
at and appreciate sculpture in
general. Students will learn to
identify a sculpture’s expression of
idea, what makes a compelling design, and
effective sculpture display.
 
From sculpting techniques to appreciation of
form, Jeff will guide students through the basics
and unlock the wonderful world of sculpture!
 
Cost $200 (includes supplies and continental
breakfast and lunch both days)
9 a.m. to 4 p.m.
Limit 10 students

Shop in the Bosque Arts Center Gift
Shop; the shop has some beautiful
photography and paintings from our
Bosque County artist! All items
displayed on the walls are for sale.
They are not for decoration!! Marvin
Grelle, Vicki Mitchell, Jo Atkinson, and
Ann Patton, just to name a few. The
photographs below are from a card
collection available in the shop. They
are packaged with about 15 cards of
different scenes from around the

Gift Shop
By Kathy Harr

area. These
cards are a
wonderful
gift item for
birthdays,
hostess gifts,
or any other

reason you can think of to share a
gift. While you are there, we have
some darling bracelets for your
granddaughters who might be
visiting you this summer. They have

inspirational
words as a part of
the bracelet. We
are in business, so
come see us!!

It’s all about the quilts this month!
The annual Bosque Arts Center Quilt
Show is June 10 and 11. Members are
busy entering or volunteering for the
show. Many of the Bosque Arts
Center members also volunteer for
this show and we are so proud to
have them join us for this event. We
hope to see you there. For
information please call 254 675-3724.

Quilt Guild
By Linda Pfeiffer



ATRIUM GALLERY
R ICHARD  HAAS

Our Atrium Gallery artist
for the month of June is
photographer Richard
Haas. After 35 years of
living in Austin, Haas
moved to Clifton and has
been here for the last 4
years. Partial to the art of
photography, Haas
specialized in automotive
photos, character shots,
and “different look” shots. 

As a Texas photographer
and writer for Hot Rod
Hot Line , an online
automotive magazine,
Haas enjoys collecting
vintage film cameras.
Haas has been active as a
board member and cast
member in several
productions with the Tin
Building Theatre. He is
also one of the founders
of the Clifton Ukulele
Strummers Society and a
former member of the
Austin Songwriters Group. 

Haas’s photography will
be on display 9 a.m. to 5
p.m. daily and at other
times during BAC events.
Don’t miss Richard Haas’s
special photography
exhibit during the month
of June in the Atrium
Gallery.

The Bosque Arts Center awarded
over $10,000 to area seniors
raised through the Scholarship
Variety Show. Receiving those
were Blake Barrett, Elise Webb,
Gavin Poole, Leyton Hewitt,
Melissa Tergerson, Seth Payne,
and William Simmons. The Art
Council honored Cambria
Blanton with $1,000. Berit Bizzell
and McKenzie Hicks

$15,000 Awarded to Area Seniors by
BAC & Subgroups

Leyton Hewitt
Clifton HS
USC Aiken

Gavin Poole
Clifton HS

West Texas A&M

William Simmons
Clifton HS

Tarleton State U.

Elise Webb
Clifton HS

U.T. Austin

Seth Payne
Clifton HS

Baylor University

Blake Barrett
Cranfills Gap HS
U. of North Texas

Melissa Tergerson
Homeschool

Tarleton State U.

Cambria Blanton
Clifton HS
MCC

McKenzie Hicks
Meridian HS

Tarleton State U.

Berit Bizzell
Clifton HS

Texas Tech U.

each received the
$1,000
Spieler/Lundberg
sponsored by Rick
& Cheryll Lundberg.
The Bosque Civic
Music Association
awarded Gavin
Poole $1500 and
Leyton Hewitt
$1,000.

The cast & crew of the Tin Building Theatre would like to
thank you for another successful show! We ended our
final production of Four Old Broads by Leslie Kimbell, on
May 28, to laughter and applause. We have been at this
for 40 years at the TBT, and our patrons and fans are the
reason we keep going! We get a little sentimental when
we think about all the people who have graced our stage
over the years and about all the hard work from
volunteers to make the TBT a success. It is certainly

Tin Building Theatre
By Lorana Rush

exciting to think about
what the next 40 years
will bring! Please
continue to follow our
Facebook page for
announcements of the
coming Fall production
and auditions. 

We can't wait to entertain you again! Thank you!



Artist Melanie Stokes will be
demonstrating painting landscapes in
acrylic at 10 a.m., June 7, in the 

Bosque County Art Club
By Lillian Lemke Jacoway
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Spieler room. Watch her techniques in color,
brushstrokes, and composition. Her
accomplishments and paintings are on Facebook. 

June 7 is also the election of officers. Barbara
Moore, club President, will serve another year;
next year Lillian Jacoway is stepping down as
Program Chair, and Reuben Jacoway is leaving as
Treasurer. Thankfully, several members agreed to
serve.

The annual luncheon was a hit! “The art talk” was
informative and well received. Everyone had a
chance to express opinions and give
tips in abundance. 

Pictured is an acrylic painting of Jake,
Bosque County’s favorite mascot.

Save the Date: November 11-12, 2022!

Make plans to join us for Books on
the Bosque. Friday kicks off the
conference with Radney Foster, an
Acoustic Evening, where the country
music singer/songwriter of Foster &
Lloyd fame will read excerpts from
his book of short fiction For You to
See the Stars between songs and
anecdotes behind the creations.

Saturday will bring a day for readers
and writers featuring award-winning
mystery writer Anne Hillerman.
Following in the footsteps of her
father, Tony Hillerman, Anne
continues the Navajo detective
stories he made popular. Her latest,
The Sacred Bridge (a continuation of
the Leaphorn, Chee & Manuelito
series), was released in April. Stay
tuned for details on other speakers.

The writing contest will award $250,
$100, and $50 for first, second, and
third places in the categories of short
story, creative nonfiction essay, and
poetry (rhymed or unrhymed).
Guidelines will be available July 1 on
the website or at the BAC. Entry
deadline will be September 16, 2022.

Books on the Bosque

The BAC Book Club’s June selection is Forty
Autumns by Nina Willner. Written by a former U. S.
Army Intelligence Officer, the book is about her
East German mother’s escape to the west and the
family that was left behind. 

For forty years Germany was separated into East
and West by the Berlin Wall (the Wall did not come
down until 1989). The story follows forty years in
the lives of five family members who display
courage, resilience, and love of family in the face of
traumatic events. The Kirkus Review calls Forty
Autumns “…A poignant and engrossing,
occasionally harrowing, family memoir.”

We’ll meet at the BAC on June 29 at 10:00 a.m.
Please join us!

Book Club
By Judith Baker



Jul 4 - BAC Closed for the Holiday

Jul 5 10 am Art Club

Jul 5 7 pm Quilt Guild

Jul 6-8 - Cursive Writing Camp

Jul 12 6:30pm Bingo

Jul 12-13 9am-4pm Intro to Sculpting Workshop

Jun 4 - Big Event Harvard Party

Jun 6 11am Needle Arts

Jun 7 10 am Art Club



JUNE EVENTS



WEEKLY EVENTS

Wednesday Yoga: 12:10 pm

Thursday Karate: 4:40 pm

Friday Yoga: 12:10 pm

Jun 7 7pm Quilt Guild

Jun 9 6:30pm Quilt Show Reception

Jun 10-11 9am-4pm Quilt Show

Jun 17 - Fiesta Ladies Pool Party

Jun 20-23 8am-4pm Imagination Factory

Jun 21 2 pm Photography Guild

Newsletter Contributors: Virginia
Richards, Linda Pfeiffer, Punky
Penberthy, Judith Baker, Kathy Harr,
Deb Phinney, Lorana Rush, Lillian
Lemke-Jacoway, Debra Evans,
Sydney Hewitt Piano lessons by appointment



Last Month Memories



Clifton Senior Banquet



Kentucky Derby Party



2nd Grade Visit to BAC

Jun 23 3 pm Imagination Factory Program

Jun 24 6 pm Crystal Gayle in Concert

Jun 28-30 9am-12pm Sewing Camp

Jun 29 10am Book Club



EARLY JULY EVENTS

Monday Yoga: 12:10 pm

Tuesday Karate: 4:40 pm, Guitar: by appointment 

Jul 18-22 - Music Camp



N o n - P r o f i t  O r g .
U . S .  P o s t a g e

P A I D
P e r m i t  N o .  2 1
C l i f t o n ,  T e x a s

B o s q u e  A r t s  C e n t e r
P O  B o x  3 7 3
2 1 5  S .  C o l l e g e  H i l l
C l i f t o n ,  T X  7 6 6 3 4
( 2 5 4 )  6 7 5 - 3 7 2 4

BOSQUEARTSCENTER.ORG

A d d r e s s  S e r v i c e  R e q u e s t e d

D A T E D  M A T E R I A L

B O S Q U E  A R T S  C E N T E R
H O U R S  O F  O P E R A T I O N

W e e k d a y s :  9 a m  -  5 p m

P a r t  o f  t h e  C l i f t o n
A r t s  D i s t r i c t  a s
d e s i g n a t e d  b y  t h e
T e x a s  C o m m i s s i o n



MEET OUR BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND STAFF

BOARD OF DIRECTORS OFFICE STAFF

Officers
PRESIDENT
Leanne Donner
PRESIDENT-ELECT
Linda Pfeiffer
TREASURER
Blake Holman
SECRETARY
Jean Lewis Davis



Directors

Judith Baker
Judi Boston

Sidney Carlisle
Nancy Harvard
Janet Jackson

Jan Kieta
John Linn

Linda Lowrance
Cheryll Lundberg

Barbara Moore
Virginia Richards

MANAGING DIRECTOR
Paige Sibila
PROGRAM DIRECTOR
Deb Phinney
DESIGN/LAYOUT, BAC NEWS
Debra Evans
Sydney Hewitt
FACILITIES MANAGER
Steve Schmidt
RECEPTIONISTS
Martha Erickson
Sandra Duwe-Hoskisson

Overnight accommodations for BAC events can be made at various hotels and
B&Bs in Clifton. Check our website for further information.


